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D. Audit, Risk and Compliance 
 
a. The Board received for information the Annualized Full-Time Equivalent Enrollment Report for 

the year ending March 31, 2018. 
 
b. The Board approved the revised 2018 Consolidated Financial Statements of the University in the 

Annual Financial Report for the year ended March 31, 2018. 
 
E. Responsible Investment 
 
a. The Board reviewed the 2017 Assessment Report from the United Nations Principles for 

Responsible Investment (UN PRI) of which SFU is a signatory.  The Assessment Report provided 
feedback on SFU’s progress relating to its responsible investment activities. The University has 
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m. Joy Johnson, Vice-President, Research and International provided the Board with a report on key 
activities in her office as well as recent research achievements. 

 
n. The Board reviewed the report of the Vice-President, Finance and Administration on the major 

activities and developments within his portfolio as of May 2018.  M. Pochurko commented on the 
highly successful rollout of the new SFU Mail system by IT Services.  He also informed the 
Board that SFU will host over 750 delegates for the Canadian Association of University Business 
Officers (CAUBO) Annual Conference from June 10 to 12, 2018.  On June 11, President Petter 
will deliver a keynote address on Building Social Infrastructure. He noted that in tribute to his 
predecessor, Pat Hibbitts, in lieu of speaker gifts a donation will be made in the name of each 
speaker to The Pat Hibbitts Memorial Bursary at Simon Fraser University. 

 
o. The Board reviewed a written report from Peter Keller, Vice-President, Academic and Provost on 

the recent news and developments in his portfolio. He briefly commented on: 
• The successful completion of several decanal searches: Dr. Julia Denholm, current
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b. The Board approved that former Board Chair Julia Kim be awarded the title of ‘Board Chair 
Emerita’ in recognition of her six years’ of exceptional service to the Board, during which time 
she served two terms as Deputy Board Chair and one year as Board Chair. 

 
c. 


